

St. John's C. of E. Primary School

SCHOOL NEWS

5th September 2019





<u>September</u>	
Monday 9th	Secondary School online applications open
Sunday 22 nd at 9.30am	Reception Children – Welcome Service in St John's Church
Monday 16 th - Wednesday 18th	Robinwood Residential for Year 5 & Year 6
Tuesday 17 th at 3.30pm	EYFS Meeting with New Parents
Friday 27 th at 9am	Coffee Morning in aid of Wigan and Leigh Hospice in the school hall. All welcome

diary

Website: www.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk

E-mail: enquiries@admin.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk

Twitter: @StJohnsHG



Welcome back to the new school year at St John's. An especially warm welcome to our new reception class and their families. I hope you all had a wonderful summer break. I look forward to continuing and growing our parent partnerships. I would also like to welcome to St John's Miss Boulton, Mrs Lawrence, Miss Timperley and Mrs Marshall. I look forward to seeing you at one of our school events over the Autumn term.

Mr J Heatley, Principal.



Our Christian
value for this
term is
Creativity. Please
discuss and learn
with your child
their
understanding of
creativity. Please
feel free to add
your prayer to
our entrance
prayer tree in the
school foyer.
Thank you.

<u>School Bags</u> <u>Polite Reminder ...</u>



Due to space in classes please may we ask that all children use their book bag and PE bags or similar sized bags.

Unfortunately, there is not enough room in class to accommodate large ruck sacks.

Thank you for your continued support with this matter.

Celebrating Success at St. John's ...



into sch

Our new reception children are doing very well. We are very proud of all the children who are making them feel extremely welcome and ensuring they settle quickly into school life. Well done!

Circulated through Class Dojo and to the children earlier in the week was a letter from Mrs Platt, Assistant Principal, regarding learning powers. Mrs Platt has launched a competition to name our super learning bear. Please encourage your child to complete the entry form.

Thank you.

These are my special learning powers.

I can ...

- 1. Concentrate
- 2. Co-operate
- Be curious
 Persevere
- 5. Be creative
- 6. Keep improving

Important Forms



If your child is in year 1 to year 6 they will shortly be bringing home their Data Collection Sheet and Trip Consent forms in an addressed envelope. Please ensure you check and complete the Data Collection form ensuring you fully fill in the boxes required. The Trip Consent form is your permission for your child to go on school trips. If there are no changes, please return signed 'no changes'. Please make sure you enter your correct email address on the forms to enable our systems to be up to date.

Please return these forms by <u>Friday 20th September 2019</u>.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Extra Curricular Clubs Commencing as below -

Monday 9th Sep – KS1 Multisports Thursday 12th – Glee Club Thursday 12th – Jam Session at lunchtime

Thursday 19th – KS2 Football Art Club KS1 – 10th Sept Art Club Y3 & Y4 – 17th Sept

All Uploaded on to Parent Pay and ready to receive bookings



St. John's C. of E. Primary School

SCHOOL NEWS

5th September 2019

3... September 2019

Website: www.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk

E-mail: enquiries@admin.hindleygreensaintjohns.wigan.sch.uk

Twitter: @St JohnsHG





Polite Reminders ...



Please ensure your child has a correct PE kit at all times in school. PE kits will be sent home at the end of each half term. The indoor PE kit is a white T-shirt with blue shorts and pumps. Trainers cannot be worn in the hall for PE. Thank you for your continued support.

Robinwood Residential

<u>- Y5 & Y6</u>

The next payment for our fantastic trip to Robinwood is now due.

If your child is attending this trip please ensure you make the final payment via Parent Pay by Friday 6th September 2019.

Thank you

Shared on the whole school Class Dojo storey today is the school holiday list.

You are able to download the file to refer to for the future.

Paper copies if you prefer, are displayed on the leaflet stand in the main school reception area. Thank you for your continued support.

Class Dojo Messaging Service

Bringing our school community together

Class teachers, Mr Heatley and the school office are now all linked with our families, enhancing our incredible school community.

Sharing moments, making memories and instant messaging.

If you are not already logged on, please speak to Mrs Glynn in the school office as soon as possible.



St John's Toddler Group

Every Tuesday 9.00am to 10.15am (Term Time)

Commencing on Tuesday 10th September

Our toddler group is designed for children aged 0-4 with lots of fun activities and toys to play with. There is even the chance to join in with the sing-a-long time at the end of the session.

Please try and come along for a fun packed morning for your toddler.

A great opportunity for children to start to socialise, learn to share and make new friendships.

There is a small charge which includes refreshments.

School Bank

Please don't forget our School Bank is open offering a great children's savings club. If you would like to join or pay into an account, please call into school from 8.30am on a Wednesday, Thank you.

What's on in the

community...

Friday 27th September from 9am

Please try to join us for our annual
Coffee Morning in aid of
Wigan and Leigh Hospice
in the school hall.

